
IC MASTER CD-ROM PLUS  
 
CAREFULLY READ THE TERMS OF THIS AGREEMENT BEFORE OPENING THIS 
PACKAGE. OPENING THIS PACKAGE INDICATES YOUR ACCEPTANCE OF THESE TERMS 
AND CONDITIONS. IF YOU ARE A NEW SUBLICENSEE AND YOU DO NOT AGREE WITH 
THE TERMS AND CONDITIONS OF THIS AGREEMENT, PROMPTLY RETURN THIS 
PACKAGE, UNOPENED, TO HEARST FOR A REFUND. 
 
 
 
1. SINGLE USER LICENSE. 
Hearst Books/Business Publishing, a division of Hearst Business 
Communications, Inc. (Hearst), Nimbus Information Systems, a division 
of Nimbus Recording, Inc. (Nimbus), and Corporate Software Inc. (CSI), 
grant you a personal, non-transferable and nonexclusive license to use 
the enclosed database/software product entitled IC Master CD-ROM, 
consisting of an electronic database version of Hearst's printed IC 
Master Guide, Nimbus' ROMWARE application software and CSI's search 
primitive, and a user manual (the Hearst database, ROMWARE software 
and CSI's search primitive, user manual, individually and collectively 
the Product) on a single computer at a time. Although the Product is 
being provided to you by Hearst, you agree that you shall have 
obligations under this Agreement to Hearst, Nimbus, and CSI and they 
may each enforce their rights against you. You may not (i) distribute, 
sublicense or copy any portion of the Product; (ii) modify or prepare 
derivative works from the Product; (iii) use the Product in a computer 
based service business or publicly display visual output of the 
Product; (iv) transmit the Product electronically by any means; (v) 
use the Product in multiple computer or multiple user arrangements 
unless that use is covered by individual license for each computer or 
use; or (vi) reverse assemble or reverse compile the Product. You 
agree that Hearst owns the IC Master database, that Nimbus owns the 
ROMWARE software and you agree to keep confidential and use your best 
efforts to prevent and protect the contents of the Product from 
unauthorized disclosure. 
 
2. NETWORK LICENSE. 
Hearst Books/Business Publishing, a division of Hearst Business 
Communications, Inc. (Hearst), Nimbus Information Systems, a division 
of Nimbus Recording, Inc. (Nimbus), and Corporate Software Inc. (CSI), 
grant you a personal, non-transferable and nonexclusive license to use 
the enclosed database/software product entitled IC Master CD-ROM, 
consisting of an electronic database version of Hearst's printed IC 
Master Guide, Nimbus' ROMWARE application software and CSI's search 
primitive, and a user manual (the Hearst database, ROMWARE software 
CSI search primitive and user manual, individually and collectively 
the Product) on a file server with access granted to a maximum users 
equal to the license purchased at a time. Although the Product is 
being provided to you by Hearst, you agree that you shall have 
obligations under this Agreement to Hearst, Nimbus, and CSI and they 
may each enforce their rights against you. You may not (i) distribute, 
sublicense or copy any portion of the Product; (ii) modify or prepare 



derivative works from the Product; (iii) use the Product in a computer 
based service business or publicly display visual output of the 
Product; (iv) transmit the Product electronically by any means; (v) 
use the Product by more than ten users unless that use is covered by 
individual license for each computer or use; or (vi) reverse assemble 
or reverse compile the Product. You agree that Hearst owns the IC 
Master database and that Nimbus owns the ROMWARE software and you 
agree to keep confidential and use your best efforts to prevent and 
protect the contents of the Product from unauthorized disclosure. 
 
3. LIMITED SOFTWARE WARRANTY. 
Hearst warrants, for thirty (30) days from delivery to you, that the 
CD-ROM disk on which the Product is contained will be free from 
defects in materials and workmanship. This warranty does not cover 
damage caused by improper use or neglect. Hearst, Nimbus and CSI do 
not warrant the contents of the Product (it is furnished AS IS and 
without warranty as to the performance or results you may obtain by 
using the Product). 
 
4. DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY AND LIMITATION OF LIABILITIES. 
Except as otherwise expressly set forth herein, Hearst, Nimbus and CSI 
disclaim all other warranties, express or implied, including, without 
limitation, any implied warranties of merchantability or fitness for a 
particular purpose. Under no circumstances shall Hearst, Nimbus or CSI 
be liable to you or any other person for any special, incidental or 
consequential damages of any kind or character. 
 
 
5. LIMITATION OF REMEDIES. 
Hearst's entire liability and your exclusive remedy hereunder shall be 
as follows: With respect to defective media during the warranty 
period, (1) Hearst will replace CD disks not meeting the Limited 
Warranty under Section 2, if returned to Hearst, and (2) in the 
alternative, if Hearst is unable to deliver a replacement disk free of 
defects in materials and workmanship, Hearst will issue a pro rata 
refund of your license fee upon receiving the defective disk. 
 
6. TERMINATION. 
This Agreement shall continue in effect for the term of your 
subscription to the Product or until terminated. Hearst may terminate 
this Agreement if you do not comply with any term or condition of this 
Agreement. You agree upon termination to destroy the Product or return 
it to Hearst, if directed to do so 
 


